
 

 

 

 

 

Mary Fleming                  8th June 2020 

 

Via email only to:  mef040475@yahoo.com 

 
 
Dear Ms Fleming 
 
I write in reply to your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, our 
reference number FOI 024/20.   
 
Please be advised that the Police and Crime Commissioner's office is not currently undertaking any 
scrutiny of potential racial bias in the issuing of FPNs by Herts Constabulary in the enforcement of 
COVID-19 lockdown measures as requested in your email.  There are therefore no details available to 
send to you.   
 
If you disagree with the decision in respect of your freedom of information request or are otherwise 
unhappy with how the OPCC has dealt with your enquiry in the first instance you may request a review 
by Gavin Miles, Deputy Chief Executive at the office address at the foot of this response or by email at 
gavin.miles@herts.pcc.pnn.gov.uk  If you would like to request an internal review, please reply within 
2 months of the date above.   
 
Should you remain dissatisfied with the outcome you have a right of appeal under Section 50 of 
the Freedom of Information Act to appeal against the decision by contacting the Information 
Commissioner, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow SK9 5AF. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Carolyn Kitchen 
Transparency & Executive Support Administrator  
On Behalf of the Police and Crime Commissioner 
15 Vaughan Road, Harpenden, Hertfordshire, AL5 4GZ 
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